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Organisation: Squeaky Wheel: A Voice for South Canterbury Cyclists

Contact person: Ron Paulin, Submissions Co-ordinator

Postal address: 200 Landsborough Road, RD 4, Timaru

Email: paulindr@orcon.net.nz

Phone: 688 6408

Transit New Zealand

Colin Hey

Area Engineer South Canterbury

PO Box 1479

CHRISTCHURCH

colin.hey@transit.govt.nz

24 July 2008

RE: Introducing Squeaky Wheel, Registering our interest for future Transit Consultations, Possible meeting dates, Timaru traffic lights issues

Dear Colin

I am writing on behalf of Squeaky Wheel, South Canterbury. My purpose is four-fold:

1. To introduce Squeaky Wheel: A Voice for South Canterbury Cyclists, and provide our contact details;

2. To register our interest in being notified in relation to South Canterbury Transportation issues that Transit and its contractors are working on;

3. To seek an introductory meeting;

4. To register our concern about a set of traffic lights in Timaru.

1.  About Squeaky Wheel: A Voice for South Canterbury Cyclists 

Squeaky Wheel formed in 2007 as a  local member group of the Cycling Advocates' Network (CAN), based in Timaru. We advocate for a more cycling friendly South Canterbury.  We currently have about sixty members.

The Cycling Advocates' Network is New Zealand's national network of cycling advocates who work with government, Regional Councils,  road controlling authorities, and other organisations on behalf of cyclists, for a better cycling environment.

CAN aims to: 

· Promote the benefits of cycling 

· Improve safety for cyclists. 

· Encourage the creation of a good cycling environment. 

· Promote cycle tourism. 

· Advocate for integrated cycle planning. 

· Increase the number of cyclists on our roads 

2.  Squeaky Wheel registering interest for future Consultation with Transit

We wish to ensure that Squeaky Wheel's Submissions Co-ordinator receives notification (preferably email and hard copy notification please) of any current or future Transit projects in the South Canterbury area  including smaller projects involving only localised consultation with people in the immediate vicinity of the particular area affected.  The latter is because often cyclists will be affected when passing through (the issue about traffic lights we raise below illustrates this).  Our email and postal contact details are provided above.

3.  Meeting with Transit 

We understand that in your role as Area Engineer for South Canterbury you make regular visits to Timaru.  We would like the opportunity to meet with you in person to introduce key members personally.  We would  also like to discuss the important issue about traffic lights that we raise below.  Can you please send us information about your availability for your next visits to Timaru.

4.  Timaru traffic lights 

Squeaky Wheel is concerned that the recent installation of traffic lights, undertaken by Opus, at the intersection of Newmans St Hill, Marchwiel St, and Evans St, has partially missed an opportunity for making improvements for cyclists, and that as it stands it is dangerous for cyclists.  On the West (Newmans Hill) side provision for cyclists has been slightly improved.  However, provision for cyclists on the East (Supercheap Auto) side of the road is interrupted and the feedback we have had from our members is that this is not acceptable.

The Timaru Transportation Study (2007) has information about future lights installations and other projects.  We understand that these are normally only locally notified, i.e. only people in the immediate local vicinity are consulted.  We would like to be notified also, as an organisation working on behalf of an interested party, i.e. cyclists.  We understand that the next sets of lights to be put in are at the Te Weka St. intersection (near the new aquatic centre, due for installation in 2012) and the Grants Road intersection.  Could you please confirm if there is a timetable or plans for these yet.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Regards

Jon Harris

Squeaky Wheel Submissions Co-ordinator

